
 
To:      The Cathaoirleach and Each Member of the Boyle Municipal District 
 
Date:  Monday, 17 March 2025 
 
Re:      Notice of Boyle Municipal District Meeting 
 
 
 
 
Dear Cathaoirleach & Members, 
 
Notice is hereby given that a Meeting of the Boyle Municipal District will be held in the Boyle Municipal 
Office - Boyle MD Offices on Friday, 21st March, 2025 at 2.30 pm to discuss the agenda set out below.  
 
You are hereby requested to attend. 
  
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Ivor Kilcline  
Boyle Municipal District CoOrdinator  
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
PAIDIR 

A G E N D A 
 
1.   Disclosure of Conflict of Interest (Section 177 of the Local Government Act 2001  as amended) 
2.   Adoption of the Minutes 

 Minutes of Boyle MD meeting scheduled for 24th January deferred to 7th February 2025 
due to Storm Eowyn 

3.   Matters Arising 
4.   Section 11 (2) (b) of the Roads Act 1993 and Roads Regulations 1994, Part 2 

Planning and Development Act 2000 (as amended), Section 180 Local Government Reform Act 
2014 Schedule 3  
Declaration of public road within the housing development at Grange Manor, Tulsk.  
 

5.   Draft Boyle Municipal District Road Works Scheme 2025 as part of the Schedule of Municipal 
District Works 

6.   Public Realm Projects 2025 - for approval 
7.   Boyle MD Fund 2025 Guidelines - for approval 
8.   Proposal Amendments Boyle MD Fund 2024 

Tarmonbarry Development & Tidy Towns Association 
 



Cortober Residents’ Association 
 
Projects’ Timeline Extension – Brusna Development Association 
 

9.   Notices Of Motion  M2.25 Cllr. Sean Moylan 

 
I call on Roscommon County Council, (especially in light of the Post Office moving to 
Glancy’s Supervalu in Cortober from Main Street in Carrick on Shannon), to install a 
pedestrian crossing adjacent to Lidl, Supervalu, Supermacs and the Cinema Complex, etc. 
in order to cross the N4 safely. 
 
The existing pedestrian crossing is not compatible with this retail area. This is a 
commercial and residential area of great significance in Co Roscommon, and it is very 
important that we make it as accessible as possible for the people of that area. 

10.   Questions Q1.25 Cllr. Sean Moylan 
At September’s MD meeting, I proposed that the Council Roads Dept. explore the options we had 
to deliver a much needed pedestrian crossing on the N5 in Tulsk at or near the school.   Has there 
been any progress with this motion? 

11.   Civic Reception Nominations 
12.   Votes of Congratulations/Sympathy 
13.   A O B 
 


